 MINUTES OF THE FULL COUNCIL MEETING HELD ON
TUESDAY 13TH JULY 2021 AT 7.15 PM, CRANTOCK VILLAGE HALL

Present -:   
Cllrs. L Hallwood (Chair) (LH), A Ross (AR) (via Zoom), D Hawkey (DH), S Robinson (SR), J Robinson (JR), P Hooper (PH), B Clark (BC), K Mackinnon (KM) & A Harty (AH)
Mrs K Rees (Clerk) (via Zoom) & Three Members of the Public
	21/077
	Apologies: 
None.
LH explained the Clerk and AR were attending the meeting via Zoom for Covid related reasons.

	21/078
	Recordable/Non-Recordable Interests & Dispensations:
AH declared an interest in Agenda Item 6 (a) PA21/04572

	21/079
	Minutes:  
RESOLVED:  The minutes of the Full Council Meeting held on 08th June 2021 as circulated, were approved & signed. 

	21/080
	Public Participation:
None.

	21/081
	Cornwall Council Report:
No report.

	21/082
	Planning Issues:
Applications:  
	PA21/04572
	Leddra
	Proposed conversion of studio to annexe.
	A member of the public spoke in support of the application.  RESOLVED:  To support the application.


Decisions: 
PA21/03741 (Penrose):  Granted.

	21/083
	Matters for Discussion:
(a) Beach Parking Volunteer System:   PH gave an update.   The signs have still not been made; The National Trust has produced a leaflet offering information on car parking in the area; Volunteers will be used to help guide pedestrians from the Village Hall Car Park to the Beach.  It was reported that a sign has gone up by The Cornishman advising of long delays in the area and an alternative route should be found.  No information has been received on the nature of the works.  PH to investigate.  NOTED.
(b) South West Water:  LH has been in contact with SWW on a number of occasions.  SWW has committed to spending more than £2mn to improve the pipework and a representative will attend the PC September meeting with answers to the PC’s queries.  Spotlight had a recent feature on pollution.  The Gannel was featured in the report and SWW were heavily criticised in the report.  NOTED.
(c) Defibrillator Training:   Emmie Seward-Adams has kindly offered to run a defibrillator training session.  This will take place on Wednesday 18th July at 6.00pm in the Village Hall. All are welcome to attend.  NOTED.
(d) Pop-Up Campsite, Green Lane:  The Clerk advised that the owner of agricultural land on Green Lane had intended to open a pop-up campsite for the 56 days allowed under temporary Government Legislation.  However, as this land is subject to Article 4 Direction, this would be unlawful and full planning permission is required.  The Clerk has written to the owner several times advising of the legal position.  In addition, Planning Enforcement has visited the site but are unable to take action - the service is reactive rather than proactive and are unable to take action unless a breach occurs.  There is currently no sign of the campsite opening.  A local resident thanked the Clerk and the Parish Council for their prompt action in the matter.  NOTED.

	21/084
	Parish Councillor Reports:
· KM advised that the Youth Club will hopefully start again in September.  
· Several potholes have been filled but the quality of the work is poor.  The road at Trevemper has still not been repaired.  RESOLVED:  Clerk to chase
· The lines by Quarryfields were repainted today.   The road markings where Beach Road meets Halwyn Hill also need repainting as there was a near miss there the other day.  RESOLVED:  Clerk to report to Cormac and write to Parkdean to ask for a ‘Give Way to Traffic’ sign to be put on the reverse of their advertisement board at the entrance.
· JR advised that the Baby & Toddler Group has been shut for the last two weeks due to Covid.
· As a matter of safety, several hedges in the Parish need cutting including the righthandside of Beach Road, the lefthandside of Halwyn Hill & the corner at the top of Halwyn Hill. It was commented that it still be bird nesting season and the cutting would have wait.  RESOLVED:  Clerk to ask Cormac to action.
· PH gave a report on the Parish Footpaths.  The Caretaker has fixed the broken gate at the turning to Treago Farm; Thanks were expressed to the owner of Penrose who have been placing a ‘Danger Drive Slowly’ outside their property; An issue with the excessive use of Cubert Common has been raised, particularly of motorised vehicles.  The Common is located in Cubert Parish. It was suggested that an article could be placed in the Parish Magazine regarding use of the Common.  Following discussions, it was RESOLVED that the Clerk would contact Cubert Parish Council to ask if there is any action that they would like assistance with.  AH to liaise with the Editor of Cubert Newsletter and draft something for the Magazine.
· SR requested that a junction warning sign be installed by the Old School House turning as cars are forced out into the road when turning.
· The cutting of the Trevella to Old School House Footpath was discussed.  One cut per annum is included in the PC’s Footpath Contractor’s contract and it was RESOLVED to ask him to do this now.

	21/085
	Parish Clerk Report:
(a) Finance: (see appendix 1)
Council:  Lloyds - £28537.05 / Santander - £39404.58
RESOLVED:  Accounts totalling £5636.89 were approved for payment.
Memorial Hall: Lloyds - £1445.61/ Santander - £6583.87
RESOLVED:  Accounts totalling £63.80 were approved for payment
Christmas Lights:  Lloyds – £6026.52
(b) Correspondence:  
	Steve Double MP
	Details of Cornwall Council’s Making Space for Sand Project.  This is a project which will work with communities to help sustain coastal sand dune environments
	RESOLVED:  AR to try to link this with the Plymouth University SWEEP study.

	Cornwall Council
	Request for feedback on Council’s service.
	RESOLVED: Cllrs to send feedback to Clerk for her to collate.

	SLCC
	Request for support with amendment to Code of Conduct legislation.
	RESOLVED:  Clerk to sign petition on behalf of PC.

	Local Resident
	Request for information on whether ditch in Poorhouse Lane is capped.
	Unfortunately, Cllrs could not shed any light on the situation.




	21/086
	Agenda Items September 2021:
No new items.
It was discussed whether the PC Meeting should return to the Memorial Hall in September.  RESOLVED:  A decision to be made nearer the time.  DH to investigate the availability of the Chapel as a contingency.

	20/087
	Date of Next Meeting:  The Chairman thanked members for their attendance. He advised that the next Full Council Meeting will be on 08th September 2021, time & venue tbc.  The meeting closed at 20.40 hours.
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